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is required, the contracting officer may 
require submission of certified cost or 
pricing data in the format indicated in 
Table 15–2 of 15.408, specify an alter-
native format, or permit submission in 
the contractor’s format (See 
15.408(l)(1)), unless the data are re-
quired to be submitted on one of the 
termination forms specified in subpart 
49.6. 

(2) Format for submission of data other 
than certified cost or pricing data. When 
required by the contracting officer, 
data other than certified cost or pric-
ing data may be submitted in the 
offeror’s own format unless the con-
tracting officer decides that use of a 
specific format is essential for evalu-
ating and determining that the price is 
fair and reasonable and the format has 
been described in the solicitation. 

(3) Format for submission of data sup-
porting forward pricing rate agreements. 
Data supporting forward pricing rate 
agreements or final indirect cost pro-
posals shall be submitted in a form ac-
ceptable to the contracting officer. 

[75 FR 53145, Aug. 30, 2010] 

15.404 Proposal analysis. 

15.404–1 Proposal analysis techniques. 
(a) General. The objective of proposal 

analysis is to ensure that the final 
agreed-to price is fair and reasonable. 

(1) The contracting officer is respon-
sible for evaluating the reasonableness 
of the offered prices. The analytical 
techniques and procedures described in 
this section may be used, singly or in 
combination with others, to ensure 
that the final price is fair and reason-
able. The complexity and cir-
cumstances of each acquisition should 
determine the level of detail of the 
analysis required. 

(2) Price analysis shall be used when 
certified cost or pricing data are not 
required (see paragraph (b) of this sub-
section and 15.404–3). 

(3) Cost analysis shall be used to 
evaluate the reasonableness of indi-
vidual cost elements when certified 
cost or pricing data are required. Price 
analysis should be used to verify that 
the overall price offered is fair and rea-
sonable. 

(4) Cost analysis may also be used to 
evaluate data other than certified cost 

or pricing data to determine cost rea-
sonableness or cost realism when a fair 
and reasonable price cannot be deter-
mined through price analysis alone for 
commercial or non-commercial items. 

(5) The contracting officer may re-
quest the advice and assistance of 
other experts to ensure that an appro-
priate analysis is performed. 

(6) Recommendations or conclusions 
regarding the Government’s review or 
analysis of an offeror’s or contractor’s 
proposal shall not be disclosed to the 
offeror or contractor without the con-
currence of the contracting officer. 
Any discrepancy or mistake of fact 
(such as duplications, omissions, and 
errors in computation) contained in 
the certified cost or pricing data or 
data other than certified cost or pric-
ing data submitted in support of a pro-
posal shall be brought to the con-
tracting officer’s attention for appro-
priate action. 

(7) The Air Force Institute of Tech-
nology (AFIT) and the Federal Acquisi-
tion Institute (FAI) jointly prepared a 
five-volume set of Contract Pricing 
Reference Guides to guide pricing and 
negotiation personnel. The five guides 
are: I Price Analysis, II Quantitative 
Techniques for Contract Pricing, III 
Cost Analysis, IV Advanced Issues in 
Contract Pricing, and V Federal Con-
tract Negotiation Techniques. These 
references provide detailed discussion 
and examples applying pricing policies 
to pricing problems. They are to be 
used for instruction and professional 
guidance. However, they are not direc-
tive and should be considered informa-
tional only. They are available via the 
internet at http://www.acq.osd.mil/dpap/ 
cpf/contractlpricing 
lreferencelguides.html. 

(b) Price analysis for commercial and 
non-commercial items. (1) Price analysis 
is the process of examining and evalu-
ating a proposed price without evalu-
ating its separate cost elements and 
proposed profit. Unless an exception 
from the requirement to obtain cer-
tified cost or pricing data applies under 
15.403–1(b)(1) or (b)(2), at a minimum, 
the contracting officer shall obtain ap-
propriate data, without certification, 
on the prices at which the same or 
similar items have previously been sold 
and determine if the data is adequate 

VerDate Mar<15>2010 14:59 Dec 09, 2010 Jkt 220205 PO 00000 Frm 00304 Fmt 8010 Sfmt 8010 Y:\SGML\220205.XXX 220205w
w

oo
ds

2 
on

 D
S

K
1D

X
X

6B
1P

R
O

D
 w

ith
 C

F
R


		Superintendent of Documents
	2014-08-26T09:46:30-0400
	US GPO, Washington, DC 20401
	Superintendent of Documents
	GPO attests that this document has not been altered since it was disseminated by GPO




